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OFFICIAL 

Hindmarsh Tiers Road and Virgin Road 

Intersection Upgrade 

Early Site Investigation Works at the Hindmarsh Tiers Road and 

Virgin Road intersection.  

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) has identified upgrading the 
Hindmarsh Tiers Road and Virgin Road intersection with Victor Harbor Road as a top priority. This 
upgrade forms part of the $685 million Fleurieu Connections Projects jointly funded by the Australian 
and South Australian governments.   

As part of this work, ground investigations and engineering surveys are required at the Hindmarsh 
Tiers Road and Virgin Road intersection. The locations are: 

•         Victor Harbor Road, between Bambrick Road and Mont Rosa Road 

•         Victor Harbor Road intersection with Hindmarsh Tiers Road and Virgin Road 
  
The investigations will be undertaken between Wednesday, 14 June 2023, and Thursday, 22 
June 2023, between 9am and 3pm, weather permitting.  

These investigations will help further develop an understanding of the underlying ground conditions 
and environmental constraints and inform the early design phase of the project. 

The investigations will involve the collection of soil samples utilising a small drill rig mounted on a 
vehicle. Soil samples will be taken at various locations. Some noise disturbance can be expected 
at times while these works are completed, however the work will be managed to minimise 
disturbance to nearby residents as much as practically possible. 

To safely undertake these works, speed and lane restrictions will be in place during the works. Please 
plan ahead, allow extra travel time and take extra care when workers are on site. Observe speed 
limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area. 

Local access to properties will be maintained throughout the work area, with advance notice provided 
to residents if there is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access. 

The Department appreciates your co-operation and patience while these important works are 
undertaken. For further information or to register for updates, please: 

• visit https://dit.sa.gov.au/VHRsafetyimprovements 

• phone: 1300 794 880 

• email: DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au 

Kind regards,  
Project Engagement Team 
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